

Sierra Elementary PTC General Meeting Minutes April 8, 2014

I. Call to order: 6:06p.m.

II. Roll Call

• Jamie Wuerthner Barbara Trammell Katie Leman

Mark Musser Hannah Anderson Rose Marie Caballero

Betsy Welch Kali Hetrick

III. Approval of minutes

 Katie Leman motioned to approve the minutes for the PTC General Meeting held March 4, 2015. Mark Musser seconded. Minutes approved.

IV. Treasurers Report

- Katie Leman, Co-Treasurer, provided an update on the previous month's activity. There was very little changes made to the report from the previous PTC General Meeting. We are not receiving Escrip money for some unknown reason, Katie Leman suggested an email inquiry should be sent to find out the reason and correct the issue.
- Hannah Anderson motioned to move \$16,233.94 from the Auction account into the General Account. Jamie Wuerthner seconded. Motion passed.

V. VP Board Nominations.

• A Co-Vice President position is currently open. Anyone interested should contact Jamie Wuerthner for more information.

VI. Teacher's Request

• There are no teacher requests at this time.

VII. Principal's Message

- Anderson Mugs & Muffins will be held at Sierra Elementary on Friday, April 10, 2015 at 8:00a.m. There are no major issues to discuss, so there will be open discussions for parents.
- The new state testing, Smarter Balance Assessments, is currently taking place at Sierra. There are still a few issues that need to be addressed, however, so far the testing is going well. The 3rd and 4th graders finished their testing right before Spring Break and now the 5th and 6th graders are testing. One of the major advantages to the new system of testing is that the tests will adjust to each students particular

levels and the scores will reflect that. Also, the results will be made available 8 weeks after testing versus the previous 6 month wait time.

- Spring picture day will be Friday, April 17, 2015.
- The 3rd graders will leave Thursday, April 9, 2015 for the annual Monterey Field Trip and will return Friday, April 10, 2015.

X. New Business

• Teacher Appreciation Week will be May 4 - 8, 2015. Katie Leman and Kali Hetrick will organize the activities and events of that week. Jamie Wuerthner motioned to take \$500 from the General Account to pay for the Teacher Appreciation expenses. Mark Musser seconded. Motion passed.

XI. Event Updates

- Mother/Son Bowling The event is scheduled for Sunday, April 12 from 3:00p.m. to 5:00p.m. at Strikes Bowling in Rocklin. Mothers and sons can enjoy two hours of bowling, which includes 2 slices of pizza, and unlimited soda. Instead of renting bowling shoes, Strikes is allowing everyone to wear their tennis shoes to bowl. Currently, there are 94 people signed up to attend. It's going to be a really fun event!
- Father/Daughter Dance Planning for the event is underway, with the DJ, Photobooth and decorative elements booked. The event will take place in Sierra's Multi-Purpose Room on Friday, May 1, 2015 from 6:30p.m to 9:00p.m. The theme is Western and there is even a line dance coach scheduled to teach a line dance to everyone that night. The flyers for the event will be going out in Friday folders on April 10. Extra help setting up and taking down is still needed and very much appreciated. The committee is very excited for the event.

XII. Adjournment

• Meeting adjourned at 7:00p.m.

Minutes taken and submitted by Barbara Trammell, PTC Co-Treasurer